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Heller Bill Passes House
(Washington, DC) – Today, the U.S House of Representatives passed the Reno Reversionary Interest Act (H.R. 2246) sponsored by U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV).  H.R. 2246 will now be referred to the U.S. Senate for consideration. 
“I am pleased to have the opportunity to work with the City of Reno on this legislation.  Clarifying title to the land along the rail corridor will allow the city to complete the ReTRAC project and enhance economic development opportunities in downtown Reno.  I look forward to working with Senators Reid and Ensign to move this legislation through the Senate,” said Heller.  
In 1866 the U.S. Government granted title to certain lands with reversionary interest to the Union Pacific Railroad to facilitate the construction of the transcontinental rail system.  The Reno Reversionary Interest Act instructs the Secretary of the Interior to execute and file a deed release to the City of Reno along the Reno Transportation Rail Access Corridor (ReTRAC). 
"We are pleased that today the House of Representatives passed HR 2246, and I would like to thank Congressman Heller for his tremendous support on our behalf.  ReTRAC represents a vital piece of Reno's downtown redevelopment efforts and continues to serve as a catalyst for our revitalized central core,” said Mayor Robert A Cashell.
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